Nancy Koon (adpce.ad)

From: MAUMELLE Water <maumellewater@comcast.net>

Sent: Wednesday, November 30, 2022 1:33 PM

To: Water Draft Permit Comment

Cc: Tristan Daniel (adpce.ad); Loretta Carstens (adpce.ad); Bryan Leamons (adpce.ad); Carrie
McWilliams (adpce.ad); Jessica Sears (adpce.ad)

Subject: Public Comment requesting Impact Study

Attachments: Image.jpg

Good afternoon,

Please find the attached letter to be included in the new public comment period ending December
13th, 2022 regarding Draft Permit # AR0053210.

Thank you,

Christy & Amanda
Maumelle Water Corp.
(501) 868-5110



MAUMELLE WATER CORP
PO BOX 65
ROLAND, AR 72135
501-868-5110
maumellewater@comcast.net

Arkansas Department of Energy and Environment

Division of Environmental Quality (DEQ)-Office of Water Quality
5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317

Attn: Bryan Leamons, Senior Operations Manager

November 29, 2022

RE: Public Notice of Revised Draft Discharge Permit and 208 Plan
for Proposed WWTP Permit for ParadiseValley Subdivision
Draft Permit Number AR0053210 AFIN: 60-05010

To Whom it May Concern,

On April 26", 2022, Maumelle Water Corporation held our annual board meeting which was open to the public and
all Members on our water system. There was a motion made by the members that we send this letter to ADEQ to be
addressed on or before the Public Hearing scheduled for May 18®, 2022 which has been submitted. As of today, November
29t 2022, the Members met with the Maumelle Water Corporation Board and asked the Board to resubmit the request to
ADEQ for an impact study to be completed prior to approval of the above referenced revised draft permit.

At this time, we are unsure of the status of the study that we have requested. Our members are concerned of the
impact this WWTP (Wastewater Treatment Plant) could potentially have on their drinking water. Maumelle Water
Corporation and its members voted that our expectation of ADEQ is that the Proposed Paradise Valley WWTP will not be
approved until ADEQ provides MWC in writing that our aquifer will not be impacted. MWC requests that we receive a
response to this letter and the results of the previously requested impact study prior to the approval of the proposed permit
specified above. We appreciate your assistance with this matter and look forward to receiving a response at your earliest
convenience.

Thanking you ip advance,




